
 

PacNW Soccer Club 

Club Monthly Meeting Minutes 

October 12, 2016 

6:30pm - Starfire Classroom 

 

1. Introduction & Welcome - John Wilson, President 

2. Presentation from Marriott Hotels representative – Caleb 

a. Partners with Starwood Hotels. 

b. Hotels in Spokane, Tri Cities, Yakima, Bellingham 

c. Middle man between the end user and hotels – can get better deal than if you go to hotel 

directly 

d. PAC has a relationship with Marriott – this benefits the club when you book 

3. Winter Classic Update - Todd Johnson, Executive Director 

a. Early sign up is GREAT! 

b. No action for Team Managers on Winter Classic – Todd will sign all teams up 

4. Referees Needed (Richard Meeks) 

a. HUGE need – (U14+ is best and they do get PAID) 

b. Clinic this weekend (10/22 from 10 – 3pm at Starfire) 

c. If you’ve been referee’s in the past you can email meeksr@myuw.net  and he will get you set 

up 

d. Google:  South King County Referee Association 

e. A few Asks:  1) Make sure your game is on the site correctly.  2) If your game has been 

cancelled – PLEASE make sure this is updated as PAC will still be charged even if no teams 

are there.  3) Please encourage people to become referees. 

f. PAC has a GREAT reputation among clubs for good sideline behavior – keep it up! 

5. Registrar’s Report - Robin Hautamaki, Registrar  

a. Digital player cards piloted, working well so far 

b. Mandated by January 

c. Richard (Referee’s association) will send mail out to his refs to ensure they are aware of this 

pilot 

d. Please continue to bring your paper copy (3) of roster and hard copy of player cards until the 

change becomes official 

e. If player gets a red card, a red slash will appear at the top of the digital card 

f. Email Robin at registrar@pacnwsc.org for link if you’d like to try it 

mailto:meeksr@myuw.net
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6. Club Update and Upcoming Events - Leighton O’Brien, Technical Director and John Wilson, 

President 

a. Michelle Patton – new Treasurer introduction.  Helicia did a wonderful job, but decided to 

transition.  The two of them are transitioning the role – please continue to send mails to 

treasurer@pacnwsc.org  

 

b. Roller Skating Party - Tuesday, October 18 from 6:00pm - 8:00pm (’05-’09 age groups) 

i. Pattison’s West (34222 Pacific Hwy. S., Federal Way, WA 98003) 

ii. $5 CASH ONLY (includes admission and skate rental) 

iii. Costumes encouraged!  

iv. Family and friends welcome to attend 

c. Junior Program Fall Festival - November 19 and 20 (’09 & ’08 age groups) 

d. Coach Evaluations 

e. High School Boys Visit to Seattle University 

f. Partnership with ProPerformance - www.properformance.guru  

i. Mentors Lauren Barnes of Seattle Reign FC and Steve Zakuani, former Sounders 

player 

ii. 2000 Boys and 2003 Girls are currently in pilot program 

iii. Piloting this now and will see if we want to offer broadly based off of the success 

g. Partnership with MVP 

i. HS boys pilot program 

ii. Strength/fitness/agility training 

h. 2016 Car Raffle 

i. Tickets due to be sold by November 15 

ii. Teams with 100% of tickets sold will receive Nike shoes 

i. 2016 Manager’s Gift 

i. Three to pick from 

ii. PAC logo on the front 

 

7. Q&A/Open Forum 

a. Uniform backorders – mostly custom, some GK jerseys.  Anticipated arrivals within a few 

weeks. Meeting with Nike to get the backordered items expedited. 

b. Parent SWAG went online Monday.  Will also do a big push before  

c. Weather related cancellations/delays 

i. Social Media – twitter/Instagram/facebook/website 

ii. General rule – if Starfire is open, we will play/practice 

d. Red List – the family gets an email from the assistant treasurer and the bookkeeper.   

e. Canopies – we are planning to order new ones.  We know there is a shortage and are 

working to fix the issue.  Contact larry.rorie@gmail.com 

f. MOD Goals shortage – we are working with Starfire  

NOVEMBER CLUB MEETING: WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2016 AT 6:30PM 
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